Juniper Green Community Council
(Serving Juniper Green and Baberton Mains)

______________________________________________________________

Minutes of Meeting held in Juniper Green Village Hall (committee room) Wednesday 13th October 2010.

Chairperson – Professor Cliff Beevers
Present – Robert Ogg, Helen Ogg, Vic Stewart, Maxine Magee, Norma McGeever, Neil Ingram, Eric White, Neil Wheelan, PC Mike Smith, Cllr Alastair Paisley, Cllr Ricky Henderson, Gordon Drysdale, Mike Ferrigan.

1.
Apologies – Richard Watt, Ian Gilmour.


Gordon Drysdale and Mike Ferrigan were welcomed to the meeting.

2.
Minutes of Previous Meeting – had been already circulated. They should have said that Karen Noble had baked and provided wonderful cakes, for which she was warmly thanked.
2.1
Matters Arising - The new shopkeeper hopes to re-open the old Post Office. David McLetchie had offered to help.  Neil W will liaise with both. 
Helen described the current situation of vegetation overgrowing the underpass, fences and traffic signs at Baberton Mains View.  A tree will be cut near the notice, the work for which has now been put out to tender. Liaison is taking place through Tommy Deans and Mike Stretch of BEAR Scotland.

The school has undertaken to make the surround to the monument look more natural under the supervision of Nan Henderson. 

A Transition Towns DVD will be shown in Hall 2 of the church on 18th November at 7.30pm.

3.1
Mike Ferrigan described his work through the PIPER Project on bringing climate change and sustainability issues to seven schools in Edinburgh, homes and the wider community, and provided an information sheet and DVD.  This is assisted with £1000 funding per school.  Maxine asked about a small wind generator at the school, and a wind turbine at Balerno High School.  Vic thought water-powered schemes are more efficient.  Alastair said the first planning applications are coming through for domestic wind turbines, but these are held up by lack of guidelines from the Scottish Executive. 

3.2
Gordon Drysdale described his career and work as Area Roads Manager for the South West Neighbourhood Team.  Costs are rising (the price of asphalt depends on the oil price), while budgets are decreasing. Next year the budget for roads in Edinburgh is expected to fall from £17m to £14m., and in the Southwest from £1.2m to £90,000.   He described how work required on roads is prioritized from 1 to 5.  Work is becoming more complex. When he started there were four utilities but now there are 30, all needing to access their apparatus.  They can be fined for under-performing (for example £120 for not turning up), whereas CEC can be fined £50,000.  These failure rates have been reduced.  Maintenance was all-important.  They now operate a system of “Right First Time” for road repairs, for which he claimed a “walk to audit” time of eight weeks.  BEAR have the contract for trunk road maintenance.  Last year the Main Street in Balerno was improved.  Next year access for Blinkbonny will take a large chunk of the funding.  He spoke about the difficulty of TRO signs for parking around the school entrance, the problem being that they only need to operate in school term times. Maintenance on the access to the Water of Leith will be undertaken in our neighbourhood this financial year.  Problems of mud collecting and slipperiness of the footbridge to Woodhall House were mentioned, which is in the hands of Bill Stewart of the Bridges and City Development Office.  Mrs Caroline Patterson of the Pentland Ranger Service is in touch with Alastair who agreed to follow up on this problem.
4.1
Items left over from last meeting – Helen had sent an email with the Minutes of the Neighbourhood Partnership meeting, and felt there are questions on organisational boundaries, involving the number of representatives from various organisations, often overlapping, on the PNP or any one committee.  This is often ambiguous and could affect funding for any body under discussion.  A community Council could get two bites of the cherry.  She would like to see a tidying-up.  Ricky said he was not hopeful that it will all match up. The best thing is to get it working as well as possible.  It was agreed that the time to raise this would be at the annual review of the NP.
4.2
Arrangements over the Summer – Neil I said the lack of a meeting in August had come at a time when we could have used one to help organise the Farmers’ Market. He proposed that another year we should have one in August, but drop one in December or January. Cliff suggested this should be reviewed in November, and it will depend on the business expected. 

4.3
Farmers’ Market – Everyone was pleased with the success of the occasion, and the speed with which it had been implemented.  Norma was congratulated for having the original idea.  Alastair said Currie had had one on the agenda for two years.  New A4 laminated posters had been prepared by Helen, without a date, and should be the most effective and economical format, Corex Board being relatively expensive.  Five thousand new flyers/news-sheets will be printed.  It is hoped Iceland will deliver some of these (they did some last time, we will ask them to do Baberton Mains this time if possible).  

5.
Reports from Officers

5.1
Secretary – No licensing applications apply to our area.

5.2
Treasurer – We were unsuccessful in our application for funds towards the Farmers’ Market from the Community Foundation funds.  The present balance is £3462.40.  The laptop and software have been paid for.  We receive an annual subsidy of £688.  Future costs expected are for the website, a further newsletter and an annual report which will exhaust the funding sought from PNP earlier this year. Cliff suggested an audit at the end of the calendar year, to set a pattern for future years.  Alastair suggested we should approach the Village Association for funds should we have a need, or to set up a trust with them. The signs for the Lanark Road should come on 28th November, half to be paid by the Village Association and half by JG300.
5.3
Planning- Neil I reported few applications in the last three weeks (full report appended).  Number 22 Baberton Mains Loan is having a massive extension.  There have been objections, and there are concerns over possible collapse of ground at the rear of the property which shares its boundary with Baberton Crescent. There is another issue in Juniper Lane.  The Post Office pouches near the tennis courts were discussed again, having been raised with the PO by Alastair two years ago. Gordon Drysdale was asked if he would help and he promised to investigate as did Neil I.  McCarthy and Stone have not yet applied for planning permission for work at the Golf Club.  The old school has evidently been sold for housing.  So far the developer is unknown.  Alastair will take up the matter of the vacant caretaker’s house at the Village Hall, suggesting a possible use might be “Homes for Heroes”.  We have one of these already in Woodhall Drive, paid for by public subscription in the 1940s.  
5.4
Meetings/Walkabouts – Robert had already circulated the Planning Meeting minutes from EACC.  The next EACC meeting has been changed to a forum on budgets, in the City Chambers on 13th November.

6.
Publicity Sub-Committee – The minutes had already been circulated. Richard Watt suggested mug shots of council members could be put on the website.  Feeling was generally against this, and also against potted biographies, Alastair citing an incident of identity theft.  Cliff suggested everyone review their profile on the current website and postponed any decision on whether the biographies stay or go.  The website is moving on, though a time and date for an instructional workshop have not yet been set.  Richard is taking names of any CC member who wishes to be part of the training.
6.2
Newsletter – Possible topics for the next newsletter were considered as follows: the Farmers’ Market, Transition Towns, pedestrian underpasses, the High Level Plan under Strategy for the East of Scotland, the school, health issues and changes of personnel in the Police locally.  Any other suggestions to Richard or Helen.
6.3
Grant Funding – Cliff and Neil W have been asked to liaise on the paperwork associated with the PNP grant funding.  Cliff had circulated a draft report to CC members which received general approval.  This report will be reviewed in the light of discussions before submission as part of the paperwork to the Neighbourhood Partnership.

7.
Police Report – PC Mike Smith reported changes in personnel.  PC Dave Smith is still on limited duties.  There will be new officers at Balerno/Wester Hailes.  These are PC Jimmy Dee, PC Steven Aitken, PC Martin Redden and PC Steven Skirving under the direction of Inspector David Connolly.  Mike gave a verbal report of crimes of vandalism and theft, which were a little worrying in Baberton Mains around 8th to 11th and 20th to 22nd September.  There will soon be a brand new operations procedure.  He spoke of the reluctance by the Police to send out reports on paper. 
7.1
Community Safety - Neil W spoke of speeding motorcyclists in Baberton Mains. Neil I was concerned about youngsters climbing on the roof of old temporary buildings at the old school.  Helen agreed to take these issues to the NP Community Safety committee meeting later this month.  She will also raise the issue of the paucity of community information in the Newsletters – and clarify if these are to continue.
8.1
Insurance – Richard had been approached by an insurance firm pointing out that we are only insured for statutory duties, not for personal liability and loans.  Zurich, our present insurers, have written to say that for the Farmers’ Market there is cover by the stallholders, the agent, and the Kinleith Arms so we did not need further insurance for the market. We wonder whether we need more cover, for any other events and will keep it in mind  as we had to provide additional cover when we did a community clean-up in May.  
8.2
C & B News Community Award and Social Evening – Helen and Robert were invited to be our representatives and attend this social evening on 12th November.

9.
AOCB – The underpass is being refurbished.  Helen has emailed Stewart Farquhar.

Cliff asked whether there would be interest in a celebratory evening or a “Bring and share” event in January. and a walk between Christmas and New Year ending with a visit to a hostelry.  CC members seemed to agree so further planning will be made.
Maxine wants to raise funds for the Scouts and Malawi via the Newsletter delivery.

10.
Next meetings/walkabout, etc – 



 The Allotment Committee will meet on 21st October.  A walkabout on 29th October is planned with Craig Dunlop.  Next Publicity sub-committee is on November 4th.
Next JGCC full meeting will be on 10th November with Helen in the Chair.
Signed by Vice Chair Helen Ogg           ………………………………………………

JUNIPER GREEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL

REPORT ON PLANNING MATTERS ARISING OVER THE PAST MONTH PREPARED BY THE PLANNING CONVENOR

DATE: 10th October 2010

Planning Applications received between 4th September 2010 and 8th October 2010

10/02541/FUL 6 Woodhall Terrace Juniper Green EH14 5B. Internal alterations and two storey extension to side of existing end-terrace house. Submitted on 02/09/2010, due for determination by 01/11/2010.

10/02577/FUL 35 Belmont Road Juniper Green EH14 5DZ. Creation of small shower room wc and storage in existing garden room, erection of pre-fabricated timber garden room. Submitted on 07/09/2010, due for determination by 06/11/2010.

10/02636/FUL 492 Lanark Road Edinburgh EH14 5DH. Erect double garage and sun room accommodation, form extended patio. Submitted on 13/09/2010, due for determination by 12/11/2010.

10/02664/FUL 17 Baberton Avenue  Edinburgh EH14 5DS. Install solar thermal panel on roof. Submitted on 16/09/2010, due for determination by 15/11/2010.
Planning Applications determined between 4th September 2010 and 8th October 2010

10/02092/FUL 42 Baberton Mains Wood Edinburgh EH14 3EZ. House extension to the side and rear. Submitted on 21/07/2010, Granted 16/09/2010.
10/02125/FUL 2 Belmont Road Juniper Green EH14 5DY. Demolish and remove existing conservatory, build a one and a half storey extension to east side of house. Submitted on 23/07/2010, Granted 16/09/2010.

10/02324/FUL 19 Baberton Mains Rise Edinburgh EH14 3HG Single storey side extension to dwelling house and demolish garage. Submitted on 11/08/2010, Granted 07/09/2010.  
10/02374/FUL Telecomms Mast 33 Metres East Of 2 Baberton Mains View Edinburgh. Installation of a dual user monopole supporting 3no O2 antenna and 3no Vodafone antenna within GRP s... Submitted on 17/08/2010, Granted 17/09/2010. I submitted comments that we would like the area to be upgraded and properly reinstated after the development has been completed, and these have been considered material to the determination of the application. 6 other objections were also received. The consent granted only requires the developer to remove the mast when it becomes obsolete, and to paint it grey. I suggest we could approach the owners of the land to see what environmental improvements can be made.  
10/02397/FUL  200 Baberton Mains Drive Edinburgh EH14 3EA Proposed conservatory to rear. Submitted on17/08/2010, Granted 10/09/2010.

10/02582/FUL 16 Woodhall Millbrae Edinburgh EH14 5BH. Proposed timber conservatory to property rear. Submitted 07/09/2010, Granted 06/10/2010. Previous application for uPVC conservatory was refused on 12/07/2010.
Planning Applications still awaiting determination

10/01792/FUL  6 Juniper Lane Edinburgh EH14 5EH Proposed garden room. Submitted on 24/06/2010, due for determination by 23/08/2010.   (see enforcement case 10/00234/EOPDEV below).

10/02455/FUL  22 Baberton Mains Loan Edinburgh EH14 3EP Two storey extension on the west side. Submitted on 24/08/2010,due for determination by 23/10/2010. I submitted comments that these proposals represented overdevelopment of the site, and these have been considered material to the determination of the application. No further progress to date.   
10/02473/FUL  498 Lanark Road Edinburgh EH14 5DH Proposed dormer to rear of property. Submitted on 27/08/2010, due for determination by 26/10/2010.

Progress on Enforcement Cases:

09/00711/EOPDEV Belmont Road Juniper Green 10/09/2009 - Alleged, unauthorised erection of posting pouch in conservation area - second pouch will be relocated next to existing grey/black one by Post Office – Case closed - no further action, I have still to approach the Post Office to see what further progress can be made.
10/00234/EOPDEV 6 Juniper Lane Edinburgh EH14 5EH 23/04/2010 Laying of hard standing in a conservation area. Further proposal to erect summer house. Pending Consideration - an application for this site has now been submitted (see 10/01792/FUL above).

Neil Ingram

Planning Convenor
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Report of the Publicity Sub-committee Meeting of

30/09/2010

Present: Cliff Beevers, Maxine Magee, Norma McGeever, Helen Ogg, Robert Ogg, Richard Watt. 

1. Report of the Last Meeting (26/08/2010): the report was accepted as an accurate record.

2. Website

a) report on progress: Ruth Thomas had made considerable progress since the previous meeting and had asked for comments on the appearance, structure and content of the website. The meeting felt that site accessibility was particularly good and the overall appearance very satisfactory, clear and easily read. Other observations were:

• the Blog should be on all topics, not just the environment, 

• under “Next Meetings” the public should be encouraged to attend but also asked to inform JGCC of proposed attendance beforehand because of space restrictions in the Village Hall,

• individual photographs should accompany the potted biographies of council members: Paul Watt had offered to take the pictures for a fee of £80.00, 

• Ruth should be asked at the proposed training session to clarify whether Council members would be able to change the Directory as well as the contents, 

• a decision would be required on where on the site questionnaires should go,

• as soon as possible generic email addresses should be adopted for posting on the website such as ‘chair@jgcc…’ and ‘secretary@jgcc…’, which would be easy to pass on when there was a change of office bearers while preserving the privacy of personal email addresses,

• Ruth would be asked to provide a facility for the uploading of DVDs or their inclusion on the site,

• Neil I. would be asked for his piece on recycling sites and for something on transport. Isobel Johnson had still to provide an entry on gardening on Baberton Mains,

• care would have to be exercised over copyright infringements,

• both with photographs and DVDs permission should be sought from parents before children’s pictures are shown. Adults might also object if they appear on the site without giving permission. Action: Cliff, Richard, Helen
b) sub-group: at the last publicity meeting it had been agreed that a sub-group consisting of Cliff, Helen, Neil W. and Richard should be formed to receive training from Ruth and take the website forward. It was decided that training should also be offered to any others who wanted it; Norma and Robert expressed an interest in being trained. Someone in the group would have to filter the blogs, possibly on a daily basis, to ensure no offensive material goes online. A meeting of the sub group was arranged for Tuesday 5th October, dependent on Neil W’s agreement. Action: Richard
c) training: Richard had consulted Ruth about training; she had said we would need a room with a computer with internet connection to Firefox for each participant, each of whom should take along a  USB flash drive. She suggested Cliff might persuade Heriot Watt University to provide a room. Meanwhile she would devise a training manual for the Council. Action: Cliff, Richard
3. The Next Newsletter: it was agreed that there would be enough content for a January Newsletter covering a range of topics, e.g.:

• farmers’ markets,

• report on meetings,

• transition towns (meeting in November),

• ‘Right First Time’ in Baberton Mains,

• a winter bulletin on roads and pavements from Gordon Drysdale,

• the centenary of Bloomiehall Park in 2011,

• the Wester Haven cancer care project.

It was agreed that the same format would continue, but that 2,000 copies would suffice. The CEC printers would be used again. Council members would be asked at the October meeting for additional suggestions for articles and/or to prepare contributions. Action: Helen, Richard
4. Farmers’ Market: 

a) review and lessons learned:

• while most of the 5,000 news sheets had been distributed, there had been a surplus of about 500. Next time 2,000 commercially produced news sheets should suffice for a letter box drop, while home-made, computer printed ones could be distributed to waiting rooms, hairdressers, etc,

• poster provision had been satisfactory, though too many A4 shop-window posters had been printed. The street posters had been damaged by rainwater and it would be worth laminating them in future. Vic had supplied a list of locations for street posters. He had advised a stiff backing for the posters  so that they would not curl round the posts to which they had been fastened, rendering them illegible to passing motorists. Shops, clubs and pubs in Juniper Green, Currie and Colinton had generally been very willing to put up posters.

• though the bunting had arrived and had been up on the Thursday before the market, the PVC banners had not been delivered on time. However the boards made by Ian Gilmour had provided valuable publicity on the Lanark Road,

• it was hoped the Kinleith Arms would provide outside lighting for the agent to drive in on dark winter mornings,

• the market had been publicised on the Radio Forth website but it was not clear whether this had been followed by an announcement on the radio. Richard would check. Articles and a ‘What’s On’ announcement had been placed in C&B News and Cliff’s press release had resulted in an announcement in the Evening News. 

b) preparation for October’s  market:
 • Richard would get a price for 2,000-5000 news sheets, but funding would be needed for these. New designs for posters and flyers would be prepared for 11th October, and   improved waterproofing and backing for street posters would be devised,

• Helen would print off flyers for waiting rooms etc., 4 to an A4 sheet,

• Cliff would ensure the market date and times were intimated to the church congregation,

• Helen would check whether the Evening News would accept a notice in their ‘Community News’ feature. The October market information had already been submitted by Richard to C&B News,

• it had been suggested that a banner or board by the tennis courts would be seen by residents from Baberton Mains visiting the village and by golf club members.

• Robert would check availability of the ‘Get on Bus’ to advertise the market

• Richard would contact Radio Forth and the Evening News,

• Richard would also check availability of the Round Table’s Santa‘s sleigh

 Action: Cliff, Helen, Robert, Richard

There was discussion of the market and its organisation in general. Points made were:

• the piper and fiddler had contributed greatly to the atmosphere. It is hoped that there would be a musical trio at the next market,

• 4 – 500 people had attended,

• stallholders had expressed satisfaction: two, the vegetable, cupcake and pie stalls, had sold out,

• the shopkeepers had been happy with a generally increased footfall; the fish shop had been advised to put a board out on the pavement next time,

• the Kinleith Arms had sold coffee and rolls and might provide a barbecue in future,

• a different variety of stalls in October, it is hoped, would include a cheese seller. More half stalls would help to increase variety,

• stewarding had been successful; it is likely that council members will again be needed to help next time,

• an informal poll conducted by Liz Beevers indicated that word of mouth had been the main way in which people had been attracted to the market; of 20 people questioned 18 had bought something, principally meat, vegetables, pies and bread; interviewees had suggested they would like to see pork, game/venison, fish, cheese, fruit, more bread and vegetables, oats, dog food, jewellery and something for children; satisfaction was expressed with the venue, organisation, variety of stalls and opportunity to meet people.

5. Report to PNP 

Cliff’s draft report to the Neighbourhood Partnership on the spending of the £4,500 grant awarded to JGCC for start-up costs and publicising the Council’s activities had been circulated previously. The format of the report was questioned by Helen and it was agreed that she should find out what is the usual form of presentation. In the absence of the treasurer it was difficult to be precise in discussion of the financial detail, or to know the extent of any underspend. The purchase of the computer and software had been slightly below the estimated price but the website was likely to cost more than originally estimated. Action: Cliff, Helen
It was agreed that the website sub-group meeting provisionally arranged for 5th October could be used to clarify the presentation of the report and to obtain precise figures from Neil W. Action: Neil W.
6. A.O.B.: Richard read out a letter from Bluefin Insurance Services offering personal liability insurance for Community Councillors which, it was claimed, would protect them against risks not covered by the ASCC policy. Richard agreed to contact Bluefin to clarify what these risks might be and Robert agreed to check with the Edinburgh Association of CCs. Action: Richard, Robert.
6. Date of Next Meeting: the date for the next meeting is Thursday 4th November.

RW 04/10/2010
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